[Your Name]
[Your Title/Organization]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
[Your Email]
[Your Phone Number]

[Date]

The Honorable [Legislator’s Name]
Nevada State Legislature
[Legislator’s Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]

Re: Opposition to SB 78 – Proposed Merger of Professional Licensing Boards

Dear [Legislator’s Name],

I am writing to express my strong opposition to SB 78, which proposes merging the Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors (NVBPELS) with the Boards of Environmental Health Specialists. While I understand the intent to improve efficiency, this consolidation would be detrimental to the licensing process and, most importantly, public protection.

Key Concerns
1. Nevada’s Engineering and Land Surveying Board is Self-Funded and Efficient
The Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors operates entirely on licensing fees—just $100 every two years—making it a self-sustaining entity that does not burden licensees or taxpayers. There is no financial justification for merging this board, as it already functions efficiently and effectively without requiring public funds.

2. Licensing Efficiency at Risk
The board is highly efficient in processing both in-state and reciprocity licenses, ensuring that qualified engineers and land surveyors can enter the workforce quickly. Merging with other professions that have vastly different regulatory processes would likely create bottlenecks, delays, and inefficiencies, hindering Nevada’s ability to put people to work in a timely manner.

3. Public Protection and Profession-Specific Oversight
Land surveying is a highly technical and legally sensitive profession, directly impacting property rights, infrastructure development, and public safety. Effective oversight requires specialized knowledge, which would be diluted under a broad, multi-profession board. A generalized board would lack the expertise needed to properly regulate land surveyors, increasing the risk of errors, disputes, and costly delays of development.

4. The Environmental Health Board is Incompatible with Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors (NVBPELS)
The Environmental Health Board does not align with the Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors (NVBPELS) that is being proposed for merger. While engineers and land surveyors fall under the umbrella of design professions, environmental health regulations are fundamentally different, dealing with public health, sanitation, and environmental safety. 

5. Merging Boards Could Disrupt an Already Effective System
The proposed merger assumes consolidation will improve efficiency, but in reality, it could introduce greater administrative complexity, slower decision-making, and reduced responsiveness to industry-specific concerns. Rather than improving operations, SB 78 could delay licensing, reduce enforcement effectiveness, and ultimately harm both professionals and the public.

Utilizing Sunset Review for Ongoing Oversight
Rather than merging boards, I recommend that the Legislature utilize the Sunset Review process to regularly assess the efficiency, financial sustainability, and effectiveness of these Boards in protecting the public. 

The Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors has consistently demonstrated responsible self-governance, efficient operations, and strong public protection, and regular legislative review will ensure that it continues to do so. This approach allows for continuous oversight and improvement without risking the unintended consequences of a disruptive and unnecessary merger.

Conclusion
Merging the Nevada State Board of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors with The Environmental Health Board under SB 78 is unnecessary, unwarranted, and risks harming both the profession and public safety. The current board is already efficient, self-funded, and effective, ensuring that land surveyors can quickly enter the workforce while maintaining the highest professional standards.

I strongly urge you to oppose that portion of SB 78 and instead pursue alternative solutions that preserve professional integrity, protect the public, and sustain Nevada’s effective licensing system.
Thank you for your time and consideration. I welcome the opportunity to discuss this issue further and provide additional insights on how we can best support Nevada’s land surveyors and the communities they serve.

Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Title/Organization]
[Your Contact Information]

